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Subject: September 30, 2019 Access Management Hearing 

State Road 13 Median Modifications 

 Jacksonville, Duval County, Florida  

  

 

 

Dear Government Partner, 

 

On behalf of the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), I invite you to a public hearing 

to discuss a proposed median modification on State Road 13/San Jose Boulevard. We will 

present the recommended improvements at the above-referenced public hearing. 

 

First Coast Energy, LLP is requesting a permit to change a full median opening to a directional 

median opening on San Jose Boulevard between Marbon Road and Orange Picker Road as part 

of a project to construct a Daily’s Convenience Facility at 12227 San Jose Boulevard. The 

proposed modifications are required by FDOT to reduce conflicts and meet current median 

opening spacing standards and would be funded by the private developer, not FDOT. 

 

The hearing is Monday, September 30 at the South Mandarin Jacksonville Public Library, 12125 

San Jose Boulevard, Jacksonville, Florida 32223. It will begin with an open house from 4:30 to 

6:30 p.m., followed by a public comment period at 6:30 p.m. Attendees who complete a 

speaker’s card will be given the opportunity to make an oral statement that will become part of 

the public hearing record. Persons wishing to submit written statements or other exhibits in place 

of or in addition to oral statements may do so at the hearing or by sending them to Julian 

McKinley, 838 Ellis Road S. Jacksonville, Florida 32205. All exhibits or statements postmarked 

on or before October 10, 2019 will become part of the public hearing record. 

 

Project documents will be available for downloading from www.nflroads.com by September 30, 

2019 and will be available at the public hearing. 

 

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, 

disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans 

with Disabilities Act or who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Derrick 

Richardson at (904) 360-5457 at least seven days prior to the hearing.  

 

This letter is being sent to all property owners within 300 feet of either side of the proposed 

median modification. Public hearings provide the public with an opportunity to express their 

views on the project, its potential for impact and other related matters. If you have questions 

http://www.nflroads.com/


about the project or the scheduled public hearing, please contact Julian McKinley, FDOT Project 

Manager, at (904) 360-5205 or Julian.McKinley@dot.state.fl.us. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Tracy Hisler-Pace 

Public Information Director FDOT District Two 


